Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Town Board of Trustees, Town of Worth, held at the Worth Township Town Hall, 11601 S Pulaski, Alsip, Illinois, 60803 Thursday, August 29, 2024 6:00 PM

Supervisor Murphy called the public meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Clerk McMahon led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Clerk McMahon called the roll and the following board members were present: Supervisor Murphy, Trustee Sexton-Kelly, Trustee Toscas and Trustee Hurckes and Trustee Lewandowski.

Also present were Elizabeth Shine, Attomey, Highway Commissioner Moody, Lety Campos, Executive Assistant to the Highway Commissioner, Colleen Kenny, Deputy Clerk, Katie Elwood, Township Manager and Fred Moody, member of the public. The Assessor was not present but is not required to attend.

MINUTES

<u>Motion</u> made by Trustee Sexton-Kelly, seconded by Trustee Hurckes to approve the minutes from Session #1056-24, Regular Meeting, July 15, 2024.

Trustee Hurckes – aye Trustee Lewandowski – aye Trustee Sexton-Kelly – aye Trustee Toscas – aye Supervisor Murphy – aye

Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

<u>Motion</u> made by Trustee Toscas, seconded by Trustee Sexton-Kelly to approve the hiring of volleyball referees for the 2024-2025 season.

Trustee Hurckes – aye Trustee Lewandowski – aye Trustee Sexton-Kelly – aye Trustee Toscas – aye Supervisor Murphy – aye

Motion carried.

Motion made by Trustee Hurckes, seconded by Trustee Toscas to approve the amending of the minutes from session #1043-23 held on August 31, 2023 to reflect the approval of Resolution #466-23, and the vote to accurately reflect what occurred in the meeting as set forth in the voice recording of the meeting.

Trustee Hurckes – aye Trustee Lewandowski – aye Trustee Sexton-Kelly – aye Trustee Toscas – aye Supervisor Murphy – aye

Motion carried.

REPORTS FROM ELECTED OFFICIALS

Supervisor Murphy reported that the backpack giveaway served 300+ children. Children were able to go from table to table and do their own back to school 'shopping'. Supervisor Murphy also shared that the park dedication will be September 9th at 4 pm. She informed everyone that the Township has purchased a third van that will arrive at the Township in two weeks. The Township currently employs 4 drivers and is looking to hire more. Also, the car is now owned by the Township. There will be a salute to the armed forces event on October 11 from 10-12. 159 people are attending so far.

Trustee Hurckes acknowledged the passing of former Trustee Pat Hanlon. He mentioned that the new township signs and awnings are coming soon.